A Publication of the

St. Francis Academy Alumnae Association

Volume XXXII Number 1

Winter/Spring 2021



PRESIDENTS LETTER FEB. 2021

Dear Alumnae, Family and Friends,

I pray that 2020 was kind to you and that 2021 started off on the right foot for you and your family.

In this newsletter I usually try to be positive about the upcoming year, and share all of our planned events. Since there is so much still unknown about this pandemic, and vaccines are just beginning to be available we are erring on the side of caution and holding off scheduling any of our events.

2020 was a turbulent year, filled with much hate and loss. I along with many of you, have lost loved ones as well. Some have been lost to accidents, poor health, and this pandemic. I don't want to dwell on the sadness or despair some feel, or the huge holes left in many of our families and hearts. Although I pray daily for anyone dealing with heartache, I choose to focus on how our loved one impacted, influenced, and inspired us to be better.

I pray that the rest of 2021 is a healing year. I pray that we will be able to gather, visit loved ones in nursing homes and hospitals during their time of need.

Alumnae Activities CALENDAR

Plan Ahead Mark your Calendar

21st Annual Tulip Luncheon

Sunday April 18, 2021 Hilton Garden Inn Southpointe, PA CANCELLED

Most up to date information can be found on our website:

Saintfrancisacademyalumnaeandsisters.com Or call Lori Lukich at 412-780-5077

My husband reminds me that I always like to look for the good. So here is the good that I found in 2020 – love. I know it sounds a little crazy.

2020 taught me to love those around me a little bit more, as well as be kind and tolerant. When your love touches someone, it becomes compassion. All that we love deeply becomes a part of us forever. What we do is more important than what we say. Love is a combination of care, commitment, responsibility, respect and trust.

May this New Year bring with it an air of rightness, may it be filled with good memories, and love of family and friends.

Stay hopeful and healthy, Lori



SPIRIT SALE 2021

Let me make a memory for you! I have a lot of ornaments made for almost any year, if you would like to purchase these. I also have masks and wristlets cut out and ready to be sewn, should you desire those also.

Thank you so much for your support in my fundraising during the past year. Smiles are the mainstay of my day and if I have made your day a little brighter with a memory, then you have definitely made my day all the more worthwhile. Please keep me in mind if you have any suggestions on what I can make for you to treasure. I have a couple of things that I am working on so I hope to have something new in the next newsletter. I have finally found someone who still makes our plaid material so I shall be creating into my golden years.

Wendy Hines Hayes '76

What are the Sisters doing during the Pandemic?

Like everyone else, the pandemic has greatly affected the Sisters and our daily lives. We have adapted to wearing masks both when leaving the house and when others come into our homes. We wipe down packages and groceries. The good hygiene of washing hands has been reinforced.

Blessed with technology, we've been able to practice social distancing while staying connected and keeping up with adapted activities. We have joined others in attending meetings, Mass and social gatherings via Zoom. Some of us have even attended funerals via Zoom. Reaching out to others via phone or computer has taken on more importance these days, especially for our Sisters in Baptist Home and Presbyterian SeniorCare who have been in quarantine since March 2020. We miss being able to physically visit with them during this time, just like so many others.

The time has allowed for creative expressions of baking and cooking, coloring, needlework, and more. Puzzles have been a source of entertainment, as well as a nice exchange between convents and families. It is a delight to witness the formation of the 500 – 1000 pieces coming together and a beautiful picture appears.

The pandemic has afforded us more time for prayer and reflection. Our homes become mini-hermitages for us to enter into a deeper relationship with God and to bring into our awareness the needs of so many people and to hold them in our prayers and hearts.

We're looking forward to receiving our vaccines and being able to get out and about to see our Sisters, family and friends once again. In the meantime, we hold everyone in our prayers and hearts!

Sr. Althea Anne Spencer, O.S.F.





Keeping the Legacy Alive

The Legacy Scholarship Committee thanks you a multitude for your contributions during this very difficult time.

MEMORIALS
April 1, 2020 to December 31, 2020

In memory of:

Angela Raso '72
Donated by Linda Straub Cline '72 and Joann Binek '55

Marcia Adamitz '57
Donated by Barbara Adamitz Henderson '59

Marion Caridi Donated by Joann Binek '55

Allen Spencer (father of Sister Althea Anne Spencer)
Donated by SFA Alumnae Association Board

If you are able to make a contribution or remember a loved one, family member or friend just send your check payable to SFA Legacy Scholarship Fund. Send to SFA Alumnae Association, PO Box 14590, Pittsburgh, PA. 15234.

With much gratitude, SFA Scholarship Committee



John and Paula Binek, brother of Joann Binek '55
Sandy Milanak, mother of Lisa Milanak Saba '84
Leff Smith brother of Westley Smith '75 and

Jeff Smith, brother of Wendy Smith '75 and Lisa Smith Sharp '81

Michael Stanchak, brother of Rita Stanchak Belbeck '55

Our thoughts and prayers are being sent your way.

May God keep you close.



From the Mailbox: Notes to the "SFA Alumnae Board"

Thank you! I love the Newsletter I'm so happy our school still stands!!

Ginny Geary Laskovics '65

Thanks for keeping this going!

Diane Studnicki Standish '82

Thank you!

Barbara Krill Gabler '60

DON'T FORGET TO PAY YOUR DUES

Legacy Scholar Updates



My name is Sarah Wells, and I am a senior this year at Seton LaSalle Catholic High School. The Saint Francis Legacy Scholarship has greatly helped me and my family these past four years that I have been in high school. It has been especially helpful for my family since my brother, who graduated in 2019, was attending Seton LaSalle for my first two years of high school. With this scholarship, it was much easier for my parents to afford a Catholic education for two children.

I am so thankful that I was able to get a Catholic education, especially one at Seton LaSalle. Seton LaSalle has provided me with so many opportunities through academics as well as extracurricular activities. I discovered my passions during my time at Seton LaSalle, and the people there helped me to step out of my comfort zone and let those passions shine.

My passions especially shined for all to see during my senior year, despite being in a global pandemic. Besides taking the necessary precautions, such as wearing a mask and social distancing, I have found my

own ways to "survive" the pandemic. As I quarantined at the beginning of 2020, I passed time by doing one of my favorite things: writing music. I discovered my love for writing songs the summer before my brother left for college, when I wrote him a song to express how much I was going to miss him. Ever since then, I've enjoyed writing songs, and being in quarantine gave me lots of time to think and write.

Besides writing original works, I've also kept myself busy by writing an arrangement for the Seton LaSalle Trebels. The Trebels is Seton LaSalle's student-run a cappella group. I am so blessed to have the opportunity to be the leader of our group and write the arrangement for our competition set this year. Every year we normally travel to Ohio, where we compete in the International Championship for High School A Cappella against other a cappella groups. This year has been a bit more challenging than usual since we have to adjust to the circumstances and perform in a virtual competition, but I'm so excited that we still get to come together to hold practices and compete.

Whether the activity is virtual or in person, throughout my senior year, I've been able to do many things that I would normally do, such as attend school. For the last few years, I have volunteered at my grade school's vacation bible school program in the summer. This year, I was asked to lead the music program virtually. This was a bit of a challenge since young kids sometimes have trouble staying attentive, but the religious education leader and I came up with a program that was fun and kept the children engaged. Each morning I set up my computer and logged on with about 15 children to teach them songs and dances that they were able to record so we could make a video performance. This experience was such a joy. Communicating faith teachings through song and seeing smiles on the children's faces was incredible.

Another place where I got to see smiles was at Brookdale, where I performed with my high school band for nursing home residents at the beginning of the school year. It was so nice to see the joy in their faces, especially when I knew that that emotion wasn't being brought out as much since the pandemic changed our world.

Music is my favorite way to connect with others, so after reading what I've written so far, I'm sure that you won't be surprised when I tell you that I will be going to college to pursue my passion for music next year. I applied and got accepted into both Kent State University and Seton Hill University. I will be attending Seton Hill University with a granted \$94,000 scholarship, where I will be studying Commercial Music, which includes a focus in songwriting, performing, music technology, and music business. My goal is to bring joy to others by sharing my music with as many people as I can.

I wish that I could have seen everyone at the Tulip Luncheon in person to show my appreciation for Clare Rex and everyone on the scholarship committee. Thank you so much for helping me to get where I am today. No matter where I end up in the future, I will always remember how much you have helped me throughout my high school career. ~ Sarah Wells, SLS '21



I cannot thank the Saint Francis community enough for what they have done for me the past 4 years. From the first Tulip luncheon, I felt loved and cared about by everyone in the community. This scholarship gave me the opportunity to learn and further my faith at the high school level.

This school year has not been the easiest year, but Seton LaSalle has done a good job in keeping everyone healthy and in school. I had to miss a few days of school this year because I came in contact with someone who tested positive with the virus, but the school does a great job ensuring that distance learning students have the same learning opportunities of those who are in school. I was able to run cross country in the fall, and the entire team had a very successful and healthy season.

My plans for the future are to become a software engineer. I either want to enter a school of engineering or a school of computer science, depending on what college I attend. I have not made a decision on which college I am attending because I still have not received an admissions decision on some of

the schools I applied to. I have been accepted into the engineering schools at University of Pittsburgh, Penn State University, University of Dayton, and Coastal Carolina University. Acceptance into these schools is a huge honor, and I am very thankful to Seton LaSalle for preparing me for my future endeavors. I am also very grateful for the confidence and trust that the Saint Francis Alumni community had in me those four years ago. I cannot thank you all enough for welcoming me into your community, and giving me the opportunity to excel at a Catholic High School. I wish you all the best, and I hope I made this beautiful and loving community proud! ~ Matthew Michaux, SLS '21

CLASS NOTES



1966: On July 7, 2020, Susan Devon Smith '66 and her husband, Clifford Smith, became the proud grandparents of their new grandson, Kenneth Clifford Smith. He is the son of their son Ryan and his wife Jessica.

1973: There has never been a better time to live vicariously through another person than now. Linda L. L. Miller '73, has been travelling Western Australia since before the pandemic hit in her "Starship". Her Starship was named after a song sung by Lee Marvin titled "Wandrin' Star" and it is her theme song. What was to be an eight-month trip has turned into a seventeen-month trip. To quote Linda: "I love Australians, they are happy, artistic, and friendly people and they have embraced me. Mateship is important to them. I have made some life-long friends." Her pictures tell a beautiful story of cama-

raderie and personal experiences that will last forever. From Victoria to Esperance, Rockingham, Perth, Geraldton, Carnarvon and Horrocks (to name a few), the pictures depict a picturesque country that you would want to stay in forever. Although Australia is known for their bush fires, Linda was travelling during the period they now call the Black Summer, which burned more than 46 million acres between September of 2019 and March of 2020.

Linda's pictures include some of the macropods: kangaroos, wallabies, wallaroos and quokkas (although she hasn't met a quokka yet!). Other species indigenous to Australia include birds such as the Galah, Emu, Blackbird, Australian Pelican and the Black Swan. Some of Linda's favorite animals are the bobtail lizard and the lambs. Linda shared that she spent five months on a lamb farm during the lockdown, where she learned to talk lamb. As you can see, every animal that is pictured is up close and personal. I believe this might have something to do with her endearing smile and humble demeanor. I look forward to hearing her stories in person the next time we meet. You can follow Linda on Facebook at: Linda L. L. Miller. Wendy Hines Hayes '76













Do you have a personal experience that you would like to share with your fellow Alumnae? Please feel free to submit articles and pictures to Chris Ringling cring768741@verizon.net or any of the SFA Alumnae Board members.

2020/2021 REUNION ALERTS

1950/1951 - 70 years

1955/1956 - 65 years

1960/1961 - 60 years

1965/1966 - 55 years

1970/1971- 50 years

1975/1976 - 45 years

1980/1981 - 40 years

1985/1986 - 35 years

1990/1991 - 30 years

Don't hesitate! Now is the time to form a committee to plan for your anniversary year. Time to make new memories! Take the initiative to get the ball rolling.

The SFA Alumnae Association will be glad to supply you with an updated class list. Just contact **DeDe Kobosky Metro '69** at dedemetro@comcast.net for an updated class list. Perhaps, you can consider a virtual gathering via Zoom or other platform. Class reunion committees are asked to send us an article of your happening accompanied by a picture, if possible, so we can share it with other SFA Alumnae.

Planning time is NOW! Making new memories!

This is your Alumnae newsletter! If you have something you would like to submit or share, please contact the 2020/2021 Newsletter Coordinator Chris Ringling cring768741@verizon.net. Deadline for Summer/Fall Newsletter is early August, 2021.



Saint Francis Academy 2021 Honorary/Social Members



Joan Ammon

Enrolled by - Self

Nancy Battilana

Friend - Enrolled by Joann Binek

Mary Jo Esposito Bellovich

Sister '76 - Enrolled by Donna Esposito Duffy

Irene Bergell

Mother - Enrolled by Mary Bergell Webb

John Binek

Enrolled by Self

Linda Binek

Enrolled by - Self

John Binek III

Nephew - Enrolled by Joann Binek

Jennifer Binek DeGrosky

Niece- Enrolled by Joann Binek

Christie Belback Doperak

Daughter - Enrolled by Aimee Sullivan Belback

Virginia Fauth

Mother - Enrolled by Deborah Fauth

Bernice Fix

Mother - Enrolled by Jennifer Fix Cooper

Mary Ellen Fletcher

Sister - Enrolled by Wendy Hines Hayes

Elenore Francis

Mother - Enrolled by Roxanne Golembiewski Coffey

Mary Rita Gallagher

Mother - Enrolled by Karen Gallagher Young

Jean Hartz

Enrolled by Self

Vicki Hilliard

Daughter - Enrolled by Faye Brennan Fox

Rosemary Hulsman

Enrolled by Self

David Husak

Brother - Enrolled by Lori Husak Lukich

Dot Klos

Sister – Enrolled by Carrie Klos Garry

Lucille Kobosky

Mother - Enrolled by Dianne Kobosky Metro

Thomas Lukich

Husband - Enrolled by Lori Husak Lukich

Edward J. Lutz

Husband - Enrolled by Lynn Ann Jones Lutz

Sister Julie McCarthy

Sister '82 - Enrolled by Mary Jo McCarthy Trout

Lorraine McCarthy

Mother - Enrolled by Mary Jo McCarthy Trout

Kathleen McCluskey

Mother - Enrolled by Wendy McCluskey Durick

Dorothy McGinley

Faculty - Enrolled by Self

Vincent McGovern

Son - Enrolled by Lori Husak Lukich

Beverly Smith McKinney

Enrolled by Self

Lucy McLaughlin

Friend - Enrolled by Wendy Hines Hayes

Dorothy Ruttle Neill

Sister - Enrolled by Mary Lou Ruttle

Doris Jean Gray Ogg

Enrolled by - Self

Jean O'Malley

Mother - Enrolled by Eileen O'Malley

412-708-3470

Allison Metro Pascarella

Daughter - Enrolled by Dianne Kobosky Metro

Elaine Richtar

Mother - Enrolled by Christine Richtar DePasquale

Bobbie Rogozinski

Enrolled by Self

Dorothy Simon

Mother - Enrolled by Diane Simon Stevenson

Carol Stasik

Enrolled by - Self

Shelley Terlecki

Sister '86 - Enrolled by Sherri Terlecki Mignella

Alex Wilamowski

Son - Enrolled by Angela Zinger Walker

Darlene Wolfson

Classmate '52 - Enrolled by Clarissa Paskevicius

saaspencer@osfprov.org

SFA 2021 Membership Update

The 2021 Membership Campaign is off to a good start as of 2-12-2021 we have 499 dues paying members which is more than half of last year's 2020 total of 825.

The SFA Alumnae Board appreciate everyone's support during the 2021 Membership Campaign which funds are used to keep the SFA Alumnae connected through our SFA Newsletters and all the events during the year. 2020 was a challenging year for our organization not having our wonderful events, Tulip Luncheon, Alumnae Mass, Vendor Show and Fall Bus Trip, so the Membership Campaign is very important this year. So thank you again for your support and all you do!

DeDe Kobosky Metro '69, SFA Membership Chair

2021 SFA ALUMNAE ADVISORY BOARD

President 412-780-5077	Lori Husak Lukich '85 Imlukich@yahoo.com
Vice President 412-874-1188	Maria Ammon '84 mariaa@lesker.com
Treasurer 412-400-2528	Angela Zinger Walker '85 walker.angelazi@gmail.com
Recording Secretary 412-343-0525	Wendy Hines Hayes '76 archiwen@gmail.com
Corresponding Secretary 412-760-7956	yKathy Teitz Hornyak '78 KTH.1014@yahoo.com
Newsletter Coordinator 412- 225-5077	Chris Ringling '85 cring768741@verizon.net
Membership 412-343-1359	Dianne Kobosky Metro'69 dedemetro@comcast.net
Moderator	Sr. Althea Anne Spencer



Saint Francis Academy 2021 Honorary Deceased Members 🕮



Marcia Adamitz

Sister '57 - Enrolled by Barbara Adamitz Henderson

Helen Margaret Belonus

Mother - Enrolled by Jeanne Belonus Fraas

Ada Betasso

Mother - Enrolled by Sandra Betasso Macioce

Stephanie Binek

Mother - Enrolled by Madeline Binek Carson

Anna Binek

Mother - Enrolled by Joann Binek

John Binek

Father - Enrolled by Joann Binek

Bud Boone

Husband - Enrolled by Elizabeth Scott Boone

Veronica Bukauskas

Mother - Enrolled by Clarissa Paskevicius Trasky

Ethel Burlett

Mother - Enrolled by Leslie **Burlett Jones**

Eleanor Codispoti

Mother - Enrolled by Charlotte Codispoti D'Angelo

Helen M. Coe

Mother - Enrolled by Carol Coe Lacher

Yolanda Conti

Mother - Enrolled by Sandra Conti Pape

Michael Crossey

Husband - Enrolled by Lucy Schott Crossey

Robert F. Cunningham

Father - Enrolled by Colleen Cunningham

Stanley Czaikowski

Father-Enrolled by Debra Czaikowski Sroka

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Deitzer

Parents – Enrolled by Kathryn Deitzer

Anthony DeMarco

Husband – Enrolled by Dorothy Murofsky De Marco

Domenic A. DiPilato

Husband - Enrolled by Anna Roberto DiPilato

Helen Drabnis

Mother - Enrolled by Theresa Drabnis Laurusevage

Beatrice E. Dunn

Mother - Enrolled by Karen Dunn Howe

James A. Dunn

Father - Enrolled by Karen Dunn Howe

Mary Louise Eichelsbacher

Mother - Enrolled by Elizabeth Eichelsbacher Soroka

Mary Elizabeth Morsa Gatti

Sister '59 - Enrolled by Anne Morsa

Matilda Girdis

Mother - Enrolled by Terri Girdis Eskew

Bruno Girdis

Father - Enrolled by Terri Girdis Eskew

Joan Gordan

Cousin - Enrolled by Dr. Dolores Sweeny Paulson

Marian Sheldon Gosler

Sister '51 - Enrolled by Madeline Sheldon Reed

Marita Showalter Grunthaner

Aunt '43- Enrolled by Ann Showalter

Mary Ann Alfrey Haaz

Sister '58 - Enrolled by Lena Alfery Elder

Margaret Bailey Herrle

SFA Friend - Enrolled by Debbie Dapper Ault

Bettie Jeswald

Mother - Enrolled by Kathi Jeswald Stolte

Dorothy Kvederis Horne '43

Mother - Enrolled by Clare Horne Rex

Richard Jordan

Husband - Enrolled by Rosemary Crane Jordan

Maryanna Fontanesi Kline

Classmate/Friend - Enrolled by Joanne Patellos Nicotera

Robert Kobosky

Father - Enrolled by Dianne Kobosky Metro

Mabel Kohler

Mother - Enrolled by Carol Kohler Stensby

Raymond Kohler

Father - Enrolled by Carol Kohler Stensby

Elizabeth Lawyer

Mother – Enrolled by Linda Lawyer

Sister Mary Louis '47

Aunt – Enrolled by Clare Horne Rex

Earl A. Lux

Father - Enrolled by Rita Lux Whiteman

Rita C. Lux

Mother - Enrolled by Rita Lux Whiteman

Nancy Schepis Mallon

Classmate '82 - Enrolled by Donna Sciulli Cosentino

Marie H. Marasco

Mother - Enrolled by Janet Marasco

Peggy McLinden

Mother - Enrolled by Molly McLinden Scherer

Patricia Ann McNulty

Mother - Enrolled by Teresa **McNulty**

Christine McVay

Sister '69 - Enrolled by Colleen McVay Lubawski

Betty Mellett

Mother - Enrolled by Jean Mellett

Cecilia Mizzer

Mother - Enrolled by Dolores Mizzer Danielson

Kathleen Myron

Mother - Enrolled by Kathleen Myron Croke

Carol Chester Niccoli

Sister '66 - Enrolled by Mary Beth Chester Labbett

Thomas P. O'Mallev

Father - Enrolled by Eileen O'Malley

Leona Opferman

Mother - Enrolled by Joan Opferman Folino

Frances Paolicelli

Mother - Enrolled by Beverly Paolicelli Hoover

William Paolicelli

Father - Enrolled by Beverly Paolicelli Hoover

Helen E. Pecovish

Mother - Enrolled by Virginia Pecovish Vigliotti

Sr. Mary Philomena, P.C.C.

Aunt - Enrolled by Diane Krappweis

Susan Meute Ramsey

Sister '66 - Enrolled by Patricia Meute

Marilyn Reddy

Sister '68 - Enrolled by Christine Reddy Kristoff

Mary Sheldon Reed

Sister '51 - Enrolled by Madeline Sheldon Reed

Rita Reinheimer

Mother - Enrolled by Nancy Reinheimer Konenkramp

Herb Reinheimer

Father - Enrolled by Nancy Reinheimer Konenkramp

Rose Riley

Mother/ SFA Teacher -Enrolled by Rosemary Riley Bishop

Tina Roberto

Sister '56 - Enrolled by Anna Roberto Di Pilato

Phyliss Roberto

Mother - Enrolled by Anna Roberto DiPilato

Vincent Roberto

Father - Enrolled by Anna Roberto DiPilato

Virginia Rowe

Mother - Enrolled by Elise Rowe

Elizabeth Rydzynski

Mother - Enrolled by Elizabeth Rydzynski Modispacher

Anthony Rydzynski

Father - Enrolled by Elizabeth Rydzynski Modispacher

Lucy Schott

Mother - Enrolled by Lucy Schott Crossey

William Schott

Father - Enrolled by Lucy Schott Crossey

Joyce Teemer Schrello

Sister '52 - Enrolled by Janet Teemer Bonk

Ellen Smith

Mother - Enrolled by Joan Smith Tokar

Ronald Stensby

Husband - Enrolled by Carol Kohler Stensby

Dolores Heyer Sturm

Mother '53 - Enrolled by Laurie Sturm Nicholl

Mary Ann Sullivan

Mother - Enrolled by Aimee Sullivan Belback

Paul Sullivan

Father - Enrolled by Aimee Sullivan Belback

Bernard Sweeny

Brother – Enrolled by Dr. Dolores Sweeny Paulson

Diane Sweeny Niece - Enrolled by Dr. Dolores Sweeny Paulson

Irene Sweeny Mother - Enrolled by Dr. Dolores Sweeny Paulson

Continued on next page

James Patrick Sweeny

Nephew - Enrolled by Dr. Dolores Sweeny Paulson

Jean Sweeny

Sister-in-law - Enrolled by Dr. Dolores Sweeny Paulson

Norman Sweeny

Brother - Enrolled by Dr. Dolores Sweeny Paulson

Angeline Tokar

Mother-in-law - Enrolled by Joan Smith Tokar Harry Wagner

Father - Enrolled by Susan Wagner Nutbrown

Loretta Wagner

Mother - Enrolled by Susan Wagner Nutbrown

Christine Mehl White Sister '62 - Enrolled by Mary Mehl

Gordon E. Whiteman Husband - Enrolled by Rita Lux Whiteman **Kim Hoop Williamson** Sister '74 - Enrolled by Kathy Hoop Mattai

Julius Wolf

Father - Enrolled by Lois Wolf Riske

Ruth Wolf

Mother - Enrolled by Lois Wolf Riske

Gerry Zaar

Husband - Enrolled by Joan Vinoverski Zaar **Sr Barbara Zilch, OSF** Friend '55 - Enrolled by Jacqueline Codispoti

Odie Zywan

Aunt - Enrolled by Dianne Kobosky Metro

In Memoriam

Our deepest sympathies to all who have lost loved ones.

May the memories of their love and accomplishments live on in your hearts

Jane Kilburg Alcorn '75 – sister of Amy Kilburg Majetic '72

Kevin M. Boehm – brother of Rosie Boehm Mahouski '69

Jean H. Brown – mother of Doris Jean Brown '76 and Linda Brown '83

Michael Cheberenchick – uncle of Linda Nedzesky Descutner '67 and Shirley Nedzesky'81

James Creehan – husband of Ann Hertel Creehan '47

James Gerard Cuba – son of Jeanne Calabrese Tupper '53 and nephew of Carol Calabrese Temmel '53

Charles J. Cushey, Jr. – father in law of Lori Husak Lukich '85, husband of Eileen Cushey-honorary social member; father of Tom Lukichhonorary social member and grandfather of Vincent McGovernhonorary social member

Norman Fox – husband of Fay Brennan Fox '54 and father of Vicki Hilliard, honorary social member

Theresa L. Ganster - mother of Sandra Ganster '74

Lynda Seidl Kaczmarski '73 – sister of Susan Seidl '76

Patricia Kirk – mother of Kathleen Kirk '70

Sandra Kirtz – aunt of Lori Husak Lukich '85, sister of Eileen Cusheyhonorary social member, aunt of Tom Lukich and Vincent McGovernhonorary social members **Andrew Kosmach, Jr.** – father of Suzanne Kosmach '72, BK Kosmach '73, Linda Kosmach Hirsh '77 and Lori Kosmach Merikas '77

Nancy Massaro – mother -in-law of Dawn Pugliano Massaro '88

Mary Sue O'Neill '75

Robert A. Peters – husband of Lory Phillips Peters '71 and brother-in-law of Connie Phillips Burr '65

Angela Raso '72 – sister of Frances Raso George '69

Barbara Zezulewicz – mother of Marge Zezulewicz '75 and Theresa Zezulewicz Duffy '77



SAINT FRANCIS ACADEMY ALUMNAE ASSOCIATION

P.O. Box 14590, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15234

February 1, 2021

Dear SFA Alumnae,

We've missed hearing from you; we were reviewing our **new** SFA Alumnae membership and noticed you have not responded to the **2021 Membership Campaign**, dues are still only **\$15.00** for the year beginning January 1, 2021 thru December 31, 2021.

Your membership is vital to the continuing growth of the SFA Alumnae Association. Would you consider joining the SFA Alumnae Association again? Let's Keep the Spirit of SFA "Alive and Growing."

If you have already sent your dues in, please disregard this letter. Otherwise we hope to hear from you soon. Stay Healthy and Safe!

Sincerely, Dianne Kobosky Metro '69 SFA Membership Chair

St. Francis Academy Alumnae Association

Sisters of St. Francis of the Providence of God P.O. Box 14590 Pittsburgh, PA 15234 Non-Profit Org. U.S. Postage PAID Permit No. 2544 Pittsburgh, PA

2021 ST. FRANCIS ACADEMY ALUMNAE ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP FORM

First Name			
Maiden Name			
Last (married) Name			
Class			
Address			
Email Address			
Honorary/Social Member	Li	iving	Deceased
Address			
Relationship to Alumnae			
Total amount enclosed			

Enclose a check for \$15.00 for each membership made payable to: SFA Alumnae Association and mail to PO Box 14590, Pittsburgh, PA 15234